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V.  NEW BUSINESS   

 

 A. In-Lieu of In-Person Management      

    

  1. Gena Jones, Nebraska State Patrol    Attachment #3 

 

  2. Brian Petersen, Nebraska State Patrol   Attachment #4  

 

  3. Kendall Allison, North Platte Police Dept.   Attachment #5 

 

 B. Omaha Police Department Supervision Course    Attachment #6 

Curriculum Approval 

 

 C. Waiver of one year requirement for Supervision   Attachment #7 

   

  1. Joseph Nickerson, Omaha Police Dept. 

  

  2. Mandee Kampbell, Omaha Police Dept. 

 

  3. Ryan Hinsley, Omaha Police Dept. 

 

  4. Queno Martinez, Omaha Police Dept. 

 

 D. Waiver of one year requirement for Management  Attachment #8  

 

  1. Aaron Smith, Hamilton Co. Sheriff’s Office      

 

 E. Waiver of One-Year Requirement to Attend Basic  Attachment #9 

  

1. Walter Flint, Frontier County Sheriff’s Office 

 

 F.  Original Academy Instructor Applications   Attachment #10 

 

  Professional 

  Christopher Johnson   Lincoln Police Dept. 

  Justin Roach    Lincoln Police Dept 

  Jeffery Tipton    Lincoln Police Dept. 

   

G.       Renewal Academy Instructor Applications   Attachment #11 

 

  Professional 

  Eugene Boner    NE Law Enforcement Training Center 

  Wyatt Hoagland   NE Law Enforcement Training Center 

  Michael Kerby   NE Law Enforcement Training Center 

  Rachel Kohlman   NE Law Enforcement Training Center 

  Peter Lensing    Lincoln Police Dept. 

  Dennis Leonard   NE Law Enforcement Training Center 
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  Christopher Monico   Lincoln Police Dept. 

  Mario Robinson   Lincoln Police Dept. 

  Michael Schmidt   Lincoln Police Dept. 

  Matthew Stegman   Lincoln Police Dept. 

  Mark Stephenson   NE Law Enforcement Training Center 

  Randi Webb    NE Law Enforcement Training Center 

  David Wunderlich   Lincoln Police Dept. 

 

 H. NCO Eligible for Automatic Extension     

 

  Name       16 Week Deadline 

  McKenna Ahrens, Nebraska City PD   9/26/22 

  Christopher Alfaro, Scottsbluff PD   9/26/22 

  Jared Anderson, Johnson Co SO   9/26/22 

  Paul Schwarz, Lexington PD    10/3/22 

  Nicole Shores, Morrill Co SO    10/6/22 

  Koby Quintana, Holdrege PD    10/10/22 

 

 I. NCO Completed 80 Hours of Training     

 

  Christopher Alfaro, Scottsbluff PD 

  Casey Anderson, Phelps Co SO 

  Barrett Boden, Johnson Co SO 

  Michael Cirrincione, Pawnee Co SO 

  Paul Schwarz, Lexington PD 

  Jacob Thoms, La Vista PD 

  Koby Quintana, Holdrege PD 

 

 J. NCO Not Eligible for Automatic Extension    

 

  Name       16 Week Deadline 

  Jade Stethem, St. Paul PD    9/1/22 

 

 K. Trainees 

 

  Samantha Anton, Douglas Co SO  Matthew Baber, Douglas Co SO 

  Ethan Broker, NSP    Benjamin Carrillo, Thurston Co SO 

  James Coon, NSP    Chase Corbin, Custer Co SO 

  Dylan Cramer, NSP    Caden Cruise, Cass Co SO 

  Alexander DeLeon, Thurston Co SO  Ashley Elrod, NSP 

  Robert Everett, Adams Co SO  Clarissa Fitzgerald, NSP 

  Mark Fluckey, NSP    Anthony Franks, NSP 

  Allie Gerow, Douglas Co SO   Chase Hammons, La Vista PD 

  Cheyenne Hanson, Douglas Co SO  Aidan Hearty, Douglas Co SO 

  John Hogan, NSP    Steven Johnson, NSP 

  Peter Knutson, Douglas Co SO  Logan Krein, NSP 

  Johnathon Lawrence, NSP   Jose Magana, Dakota Co SO 
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  Zachary Matthews NSP   Anthony McGlade, NSP 

  Justin Miller, Douglas Co SO   Jacob Nelson, Cass Co SO 

  Michael Odom, Nebraska City PD  Kailey Ortiz, NSP 

  Melissa Pena, Douglas Co SO  Lazaro Pena, NSP 

  Jonathan Romo-Rodriguez, Dakota Co SO Zachariah Sporer, NSP 

  Justin Stindt, NSP    Tessa Stump, NSP 

  Trysten Whitted, NSP    Neal Wiggs, Douglas Co SO 

  Caeden Woodington, La Vista PD  Michael Xiques, Douglas Co SO  

 

 L.  Title 79 Review      

  

  1. Chapter 3        Attachment #12 

   

  2. Chapter 4        Attachment #13 

 

  3. Chapter 9        Attachment #14 

 

  4. Chapter 17        Attachment #15 

 

VI. OTHER BUSINESS 

 

 A. Date, Time & Location of Next Meeting 

  August 17, 2022, 9:00 a.m., Library, Nebraska Law Enforcement Training Center 

  3600 North Academy Road, Grand Island, Nebraska 68801 

 





2 
06/15/2022 

PSAC 
 

Crystal Hoffman has left the training center to take a job with the Veteran’s 
Administration and Kay Fielding continues to work on her recovery. 

 
 B. Deputy Director of Training-N.L.E.T.C. 
 

Deputy Director Mark Stephenson reported the 211th Basic class is in the 7th 
week of training. The class in completing the skills blocks and will finish up with 
Patrol Rifle instruction next week. 
 
The NLETC EVOC Instructor course was held May 9-13th with 17 students 
enrolled. The online portion of Management training started June 6th with 13 
students enrolled and will be completed on June 24th.  
 
The Instructor Development course scheduled for June 6-9th and a Knife Defense 
Instructor course scheduled for June 7-9th were both cancelled due to lack of 
enrollment. 
 
During the May PSAC meeting, Mr. Stephenson was at the IADELST Conference 
and has made some contacts with other academy training directors. 
 
The Investigative Instructor position has interviews scheduled for June 21st. 
 
Mr. Stephenson presented two options for the Reciprocity study guide. The first 
version is a more comprehensive format with all of the details and the second 
option is more abbreviated with just the tasks and learning objectives. Mr. 
Stephenson was looking for the council to review the two options and to let him 
know which format they would like to see used in the study guide. Director 
Urbanek asked if the information in the draft study guide came from the lesson 
plans for the Reciprocity program. Mr. Stephenson responded that all of the 
information came from the lesson plans and the handouts given to basic 
students.  
 
Chief Deputy London asked if Mr. Stephenson has a recommendation for which 
version he preferred. Mr. Stephenson that the short version would be the one he 
recommends.  
 
Mr. Stephenson stated that reciprocity students have already had the 
comprehensive training of the material so the study guide would be better in the 
short form and more Nebraska specific.  
 
Asst. Chief Jackson asked if the student could choose between the short or long 
version. Mr. Stephenson responded that it would take more time to develop two 
separate versions of the study guide. 
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Director Urbanek voiced her concern on having the long version content online 
that anyone will have access to eventually. She also voiced concern for the long 
version being taken out of context with the full lesson plan could be misconstrued. 
Chief Deputy London asked which version her preference would be. Director 
Urbanek responded that the short version was cleaner, easier to control the 
content and less work for the staff and recommends the short version. Sgt. Bolzer 
asked if previously there was a study guide for the Reciprocity test and Director 
Urbanek stated that there wasn’t a study guide but if the agency had someone 
recently go through Basic training they could use those materials. 
 
Sgt. Bolzer asked what defines a study guide. In his opinion do we need to have 
more information than “here are the things you are going to be tested on”?   
 
Chairman Osmond recommended that Mr. Stephenson develops the short 
version of the study guide. Director Urbanek said they would have the full study 
guide at the next PSAC to take action on approving or not approving it. 

 
 C. Nebraska State Patrol Training Academy 
 

Captain Miller reported that the State Patrol has finished the selection process for 
Camp 66 and they will begin on July 5, 2022 with 19 recruits. 

 
 D. SDLEA Law Enforcement Academy 
 

Scott Wagner reported that they just completed a class and are prepping for the 
next course to begin July 5th with a graduation date of November 18th.  

 
 E. Crime Commission Report 
 

There was no one present from the Crime Commission. There was no report. 
 
IV. OLD BUSINESS 
 

A. Sarpy Douglas Law Enforcement Academy Curriculum Exemption  
 

Mr. Stephenson reported that the NLETC instructors were tasked with conducting 
a curriculum comparison of the SDLEA TAP defensive tactics program and the 
PPCT defensive tactics program utilized at NLETC. After completing the review, 
the instructors found that with the exception of some proprietary terminology and 
techniques, there was no significant variation from what is instructed at NLETC. 
The content meets all of the learning objectives. The TAP program does expand 
on high-level resistance and multi-officer control techniques that are not covered 
by nor addressed pursuant to any specific job tasks so they were not deemed 
relevant to the comparison.  
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Chief Deputy London asked if PPCT wasn’t going to be taught any longer at 
NLETC. Mr. Stephenson responded that the training center would still be 
teaching PPCT and that he had only been tasked with the curriculum 
comparison. Then Deputy Chief London asked if SDLEA was going to stop 
teaching PPCT. Mr. Wagner responded that they would be if the exemption was 
granted. 
 
Director Urbanek voiced her concern that SDLEA, under Rules and Regs, must 
teach the same State curriculum as NLETC. The proposed change to Chapter 16 
addresses that and would allow SDLEA to be considered a separate academy 
like OPD, Lincoln and the State Patrol. That currently is not the case. To allow 
SDLEA to have this exception tends to raise questions about the application of 
Rules and Regulations. Director Urbanek’s concern is that with the policy 
currently in place doesn’t allow SDLEA to deviate from the State curriculum.  
 
Mr. Stolz was asked by Chairman Osmond if he had any input. Mr. Stolz 
responded that per the current Rules and Regulations there is no language that 
allow any deviation at this time. The Rules and Regulations are specific and if 
changes need to be made, they need to be made in the correct way.  
 
Chairman Osmond stated that he thought LB 1241 fixed this. Mr. Stolz replied 
that it did not. Chairman Osmond asked if 1241 gave the PSAC more 
interpretation of things. Mr. Stolz responded that 1241 was for Reciprocity.  
 
Mr. McCarthy asked if we were dealing with anything more than just trademark 
differences between the two programs. Mr. Stephenson responded that the only 
significant difference is that the TAP program expands on high level resistance 
and multi-officer control techniques that are not part of PPCT. TAP does meet 
the current job tasks. Director Urbanek asked if the objectives in the TAP 
program are the same as what is in the State curriculum. Mr. Stephenson 
responded that the job tasks are covered but the wording of the objectives is 
different. Director Urbanek referenced Title 79 Chapter 16 006.05b, “All learning 
and performance objectives in the State curriculum are being taught in each 
class topic and are readily identified in lesson plans”, and again asked if the 
objectives were the same. Mr. Stephenson said that the objectives were not the 
same but they did meet the current job tasks. 
 
Sgt. Bolzer stated that the goal of the council was to ensure that if anyone is 
teaching content that it is at least the minimum standard of NLETC curriculum. If 
they are teaching the same thing to get the objectives done and the content is 
comparable is that not the same?  
 
Mr. McCarthy stated that in his opinion they should defer to Mr. Stolz. Director 
Osmond stated that he was under the opinion at the last meeting that the council 
was onboard with the exemption if the comparison was good. Mr. McCarthy 
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asked Mr. Stolz what the worst case scenario would be. Mr. Stolz responded that 
in the short term SDLEA gets what they wanted but in the future if an academy 
wants to train outside officers but not use the State curriculum they could come 
back and say that since you made an exemption for SDLEA, you can make one 
for us. Lt. Col. Duis remarked that he wasn’t worried about the future as the 
council could take the requests on a case by case basis and make those 
decisions at that time. Mr. Stolz was concerned that if another academy was 
denied there would be a basis for a law suit.  
 
Director Urbanek mentioned that with the fix to Chapter 16 SDLEA could teach 
whatever they wanted but that takes time.  
 
Chief Deputy London asked Mr. Wagner that if the exemption was denied would 
they still teach PPCT and then also teach the TAP program. Mr. Wagner said 
they would continue to add the TAP that is what they did for the last class to 
avoid any “training scars” that the students would have when they went back to 
their agencies.  
 
Mr. Stephenson took exception to the term “training scar” and mentioned that 
since Douglas Co. uses Krav, doesn’t that also create “training scars”? If you are 
going to use the comparison and say that PPCT and TAP are similar but then 
mention “training scars” that gives the council the impression that they are two 
different programs.  
 
Mr. Wagner admitted that might not be the best term but continuity in the training 
is what was important and that Douglas Co. would be using the TAP program if it 
is approved by the council. Director Urbanek offered that the students that come 
to NLETC have the same issues. They are taught PPCT but their respective 
agencies might use controlled force or other programs also. 
 

MOTION 
 

Sgt. Bolzer: I make a motion to deny the request based on the Rules and Regs as they 
stand today. Chief Hogue seconded the motion.  
 
Voting in favor; Sgt. Bolzer, Chief Hogue, Mr. McCarthy. Voting against; Lt. Col. Duis, 
Asst. Chief Jackson, Chief Wolf, Sheriff Osmond. Abstain; Chief Deputy London. Motion 
not approved. 
 
Sheriff Osmond asked if there was a different motion. 
 

MOTION 
 

Lt. Col. Duis: I make a motion to grant the exemption. Asst. Chief Jackson seconded the 
motion with discussion. 
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Asst. Chief Jackson asked if the waiver was a blanket waiver or for a specific period of 
time since they were looking at changing Chapter 16. Lt. Col. Duis said he could add a 
time frame to his motion but if the changes to Chapter 16 get held up that could create 
an issue. Mr. Stolz commented that you could make the motion pending approval of 
Chapter 16 changes. Chief Deputy London asked Mr. Wagner what he would use for 
instructors if they lost their TAP certification. Mr. Wagner responded that there are still 
some PPCT instructors.  
 

AMENDED MOTION 
 

Lt. Col. Duis: I make a motion to approve the waiver pending approval of Chapter 16. 
Asst. Chief Jackson seconded the motion. 
 
Voting in favor; Lt. Col. Duis, Asst. Chief Jackson, Chief Wolf, Sheriff Osmond. Voting 
against; Chief Hogue, Mr. McCarthy, Sgt. Bolzer. Abstain; Chief Deputy London. Motion 
approved. 
 
 B. LB-1241 Reactivation 
 

Director Urbanek reported 1241 took care of Reciprocity but the Reactivation 
wasn’t addressed. Currently those who were certified in another state only have 
to take 2 tests to be certified in Nebraska but those that were certified in 
Nebraska have to take are required to complete a reciprocity course which no 
longer exists. Mr. Stephenson reported that from 1-30 days there are no training 
requirements for rehiring, 30 days to 2 years you must complete the handgun 
qualification and have a valid CPR/First Aid card. From 2-10 years would have to 
complete the reciprocity course. Mr. Stephenson recommends that those officers 
that fall in that 2-10 year group should be able to be re-certified by completing the 
handgun qualification course, completing the physical tasks, and take the 
reciprocity exam. This would put them on line with Reciprocity officers. More than 
10 years inactive would have to go through basic training. 

 
Director Urbanek clarified that they would have the choice of taking the PRET 
test or completing the physical tasks to make it the same as Reciprocity. 

 
Chief Deputy London asked for example, if an officer from Kansas has been out 
of law enforcement for 12 years, could he come through Reciprocity. Director 
Urbanek responded that as long his training was comparable he could. 

 
Asst. Chief Jackson asked if that was something the council had to change. Mr. 
Stolz commented that 1241 supersedes anything the council did so since they 
had already set the standards for Reciprocity course so that should cover 
Reactivation.  
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Sheriff Osmond asked if there needed to be any action taken by the council. 
Director Urbanek said that there wasn’t any action to be taken. This was just to 
inform the council that the Reactivation process would now mirror the council 
approved Reciprocity process. No action was taken by the council.  

 
V. NEW BUSINESS 
 
 A. One Year Waiver to Attend Basic 
  Derek White, Rock County Sheriff’s Office 
 

Rock County Sheriff James Anderson appeared before the council to address the 
waiver for Derek White. Sheriff Anderson stated Derek White had COVID during 
the first go around and didn’t get all the paperwork completed for the basic 
training. Mr. White then failed the PRET test for the next basic. Mr. White was 
hired August 20, 2021. Sheriff Anderson is requesting a waiver of the one year 
requirement. The agency does not have many applicants.  

 
Director Urbanek clarified that he didn’t complete the 1.5 mile run so the PRET 
was not scored. You have to complete each component of the test to receive a 
score. Sheriff Osmond asked if he had retaken the test. Director Urbanek 
reported that he had not and then she laid out the timeline for Derek White. 

 
Sheriff Osmond asked if Sheriff Anderson thought he would be able to pass the 
PRET test. Sheriff Anderson responded that he anticipates that Mr. White will 
complete it. 

 
MOTION 

 
Chief Deputy London: I make a motion that we grant the waiver with the contingency 
that he passes the PRET to get into the basic class that starts August 28th. However, 
Mr. White shall not be taking any law enforcement action between from August 28th to 
December 9th, 2022. Chief Hogue seconded the motion. 
 
Voting in favor; Chief Hogue, Asst. Chief Jackson, Chief Deputy London, Mr. McCarthy, 
Chief Wolf, Sheriff Osmond, Sgt. Bolzer, Lt. Col. Duis. Motion approved. 
 
 B. Waiver of one year requirement for Supervision 
 
  1. Craig Haverty, Bellevue Police Department 
 

Director Urbanek reported that Craig Haverty was promoted to a Supervisory 
rank August 15, 2021. (Note from Steve Gobel: That was one day before the 
2021 Supervision course started.) Director Urbanek recommends granting the 
waiver.  
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MOTION 
 

Mr. McCarthy: I make the motion to approve the waiver for Craig Haverty for 
Supervision. Sgt. Bolzer seconded the motion. 
 
Voting in favor; Asst. Chief Jackson, Chief Deputy London, Mr. McCarthy, Chief Wolf, 
Sheriff Osmond, Sgt. Bolzer, Lt. Col. Duis, Chief Hogue. Motion approved. 
 
 
  2. Gerald Schumacher, Otoe County Sheriff’s Office 
 

Director Urbanek reported that Gerald Schumacher was promoted to a 
Supervisory rank August 8, 2021. Director Urbanek recommends granting the 
waiver.  

 
MOTION 

 
Chief Wolf: I make a motion to approve the waiver for Gerald Schumacher for 
Supervision. Mr. McCarthy seconded the motion. 
 
Voting in favor; Chief Deputy London, Mr. McCarthy, Chief Wolf, Sheriff Osmond, Sgt. 
Bolzer, Lt. Col. Duis, Chief Hogue, Asst. Chief Jackson. Motion approved. 
 

C. In-Lieu of Firearms Instructor 
 Jose Barboza, Sidney Police Department 
 
Chief Joseph Aiken from the Sidney Police Department is asking that Jose 
Barboza’s Colorado Firearms Instructor certificate to be recognized in Nebraska 
so he can be used as a firearms instructor for the Sidney Police Department. 
 
Director Urbanek reported that Officer Barboza submitted documentation of the 
Colorado course to Wyatt Hoagland the lead firearms instructor at NLETC. After 
review, Mr. Hoagland recommends that the Colorado course be recognized. 
However, when Officer Barboza comes out for his apprenticeship he will need to 
attend a night shoot as that component was not part of the Colorado curriculum. 
Per Title 79 Chapter 11, Director Urbanek recommends the approval of the request 
for Officer Barboza. 

 
MOTION 

 
Chief Deputy London: I make a motion to approve the request. Chief Hogue seconded 
the motion. 
 
Voting in favor; Mr. McCarthy, Chief Wolf, Sheriff Osmond, Sgt. Bolzer, Lt. Col Duis, 
Chief Hogue, Asst. Chief Jackson, Chief Deputy London. Motion approved. 
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 D. Medical Waiver for Completion of In-Lieu of Training 
  Kerrion Faulkner, Dodge County Sheriff’s Office 
 

Dodge County Sheriff Robert Reynolds appeared on behalf of Kerrion Faulkner. 
Sheriff Reynolds reported that he was asking for a medical waiver for Kerrion 
Faulkner. Mr. Faulkner was enrolled in the January Reciprocity course and was 
injured going over the wall during the physical task testing. Mr. Faulkner’s doctor 
is recommending that he should not try the wall in case he would be reinjured. 
Sgt. Bolzer asked if he would be able to take the PRET test instead of the 
physical tasks. Director Urbanek responded that he was pre 1214 and he didn’t 
have to complete the PRET test. The Dodge Co. Sheriff was offered the option of 
having Mr. Faulkner attend the July PRET test to give Mr. Faulkner some more 
time to recover from the surgery. Mr. Faulkner does have full medical clearance. 
Sheriff Osmond asked if the council had the authority to waive the requirement. 
Mr. Stolz confirmed that the council did not have the authority to waive the 
requirement.   

 
MOTION 

 
Sgt. Bolzer: I make a motion to deny the request for the waiver. Chief Hogue seconded 
the motion. 
 
Voting in favor; Chief Wolf, Sheriff Osmond, Sgt. Bolzer, Lt. Col. Duis, Chief Hogue, 
Asst. Chief Jackson, Chief Deputy London, Mr. McCarthy. Motion approved. 
 

E. Annual Academy Inspection 
 Omaha Police Department 
 
Director Urbanek reported that for all of the academy inspections this year she is 
auditing the class on de-escalation. De-escalation has been part of the 
curriculum for 10 years. On May 19, 2022 Director Urbanek conducted the 
Omaha Police Department inspection and audited their class on de-escalation. 
Omaha Police Academy currently has 2 classes going on at the same time. One 
is a lateral officer course and the other is for new officers. The instructor Jason 
Cvitanov did an outstanding job. The OPD curriculum has 792 hours of content. 
Director Urbanek was able to locate all of the job tasks that are required for 
certification. Director Urbanek reviewed 3 personnel files of the students 
attending. Based on the inspection, Director Urbanek recommended approval of 
the annual inspection. 

 
MOTION 

 
Mr. McCarthy: I make the motion to approve the Omaha Police Department academy 
inspection for 2022. Chief Wolf seconded the motion. 
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Voting in favor; Sheriff Osmond, Sgt. Bolzer, Lt. Col. Duis, Chief Hogue, Asst. Chief 
Jackson, Chief Deputy London, Mr. McCarthy, Chief Wolf. Motion approved. 
 
 F. Firearms Instructor Curriculum Approval 
  Nebraska State Patrol 
 

Mr. Stephenson reported that Wyatt Hoagland received and reviewed the 
curriculum for the Nebraska State Patrol Firearms and Patrol Rifle Instructor 
courses. The courses meet the State of Nebraska instructor standards and Mr. 
Stephenson recommends approval of the Firearms Instructor and Patrol Rifle 
Instructor curriculum for 2022. 

 
MOTION 

 
Chief Wolf: I make a motion for approval. Chief Hogue seconded the motion. 
 
Voting in favor; Sgt. Bolzer, Chief Hogue, Asst. Chief Jackson, Chief Deputy London, 
Mr. McCarthy, Chief Wolf, Sheriff Osmond. Abstained; Lt. Col. Duis. Motion approved. 
 
 G. Original Academy Instructor Applications 
 
  General 
  Jeffrey Dunton NSP 
  Nathaniel Grimm Lincoln Police Dept. 
  Riley Hamilton Lincoln Police Dept. 
  Jeffrey Hillabrand Lincoln Police Dept. 
  Brian Petersen NSP 
 

Mr. Stephenson reported that the applications for General academy instructor 
have been reviewed by the NLETC staff to ensure the applicants have met the 
necessary criteria for the courses of instruction. If any of the requested courses 
were denied a note in the file indicates the required criteria the applicant failed to 
meet or document. Mr. Stephenson recommends approval by the council for the 
listed applicants for General academy instructor as approved by the NLETC staff. 

 
MOTION 

 
Chief Deputy London: I will make to approve the General Instructor applications for the 
five people listed on the agenda. Mr. McCarthy seconded the motion. 
 
Voting in favor; Chief Mark Hogue, Chief Deputy London, Mr. McCarthy, Chief Wolf, 
Sheriff Osmond, Sgt. Bolzer. Abstained; Lt. Col. Duis, Asst. Chief Jackson. Motion 
approved. 
 



11 
06/15/2022 

PSAC 
 

  Professional 
  Eric Dlouhy  Lincoln Police Dept. 
  Jessica Drager Lincoln Police Dept. 
  Chris Fields  Lincoln Police Dept. 
  Ryan Witzel  Lincoln Police Dept. 
 

Mr. Stephenson reported that the applications for Professional academy 
instructor have been reviewed by the NLETC staff to ensure the applicants have 
met the necessary criteria for the courses of instruction. If any of the requested 
courses were denied a note in the file indicates the required criteria the applicant 
failed to meet or document. Mr. Stephenson recommends approval by the 
council for the listed applicants for Professional academy instructor as approved 
by the NLETC staff. 

 
MOTION 

 
Chief Deputy London: I make the motion that we approve the applications for 
Professional instructor for the four people listed on the agenda. Chief Hogue seconded 
the motion. 
 
Voting in favor; Chief Hogue, Chief Deputy London, Mr. McCarthy, Chief Wolf, Sheriff 
Osmond, Sgt. Bolzer, Lt. Col. Duis. Abstained; Asst. Chief Jackson. Motion approved. 
 
 H. Renewal Academy Instructor Applications 
 
  Professional 
  Tyler Cooper    Lincoln Police Dept. 
  Christopher Eirich   Lincoln Police Dept. 
  Joseph Fisher   Lincoln Police Dept. 
  Jennifer Glantz   Lincoln Police Dept. 
  Chassidy Jackson-Goodwin Lincoln Comm. Human Rights for LPD 
  Scott Jarecke   Lincoln Police Dept. 
  Lynette Russell   Lincoln Police Dept. 
 

Mr. Stephenson reported that the applications for renewal of the Professional 
academy instructor have been reviewed by the NLETC staff to ensure the 
applicants have met the necessary criteria for the courses of instruction. If any of 
the requested courses were denied a note in the file indicates the required 
criteria the applicant failed to meet or document. Mr. Stephenson recommends 
approval by the council for the listed applicants for renewal of Professional 
academy instructor as approved by the NLETC staff. 

 
MOTION 
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Mr. McCarthy: I make a motion to approve the renewal of the Professional academy 
instructors as presented. Sgt. Bolzer seconded the motion. 
 
Voting in favor; Chief Deputy London, Mr. McCarthy, Chief Wolf, Sheriff Osmond, Sgt. 
Bolzer, Lt. Col. Duis, Chief Hogue. Abstained; Asst. Chief Jackson. Motion approved. 
 
 I. NCO Eligible for Automatic Extension 
 
  Name   Agency  16 Week Deadline 
  Garret Andahl Sarpy Co.  10/21/2022 
  Ryan Gentry  Sarpy Co.  10/21/2022 
  Nathan Magnussen Sarpy Co.  10/21/2022 
  Keith Marshall Sarpy Co.  10/21/2022 
  Benjamin Morrissey Beatrice P.D.  9/20/2022 
  Sean Needham Sarpy Co.  10/21/2022 
    

Director Urbanek reported the above listed people as NCO’s eligible for 
automatic extension of their 16 weeks for training and listed the trainees in 
agenda item J below. No action was taken by the council. 

 
 J. Trainees 
 
  Name   Agency 
  Adam Baker  Nuckolls Co. 
  Erich Christiansen Papillion P.D. 
  Ryne Fischer  Bellevue P.D. 
  Alex Gress  Papillion P.D. 
  John Hickman Beatrice P.D. 
  Bryan Hull  Bellevue P.D. 
  Andres Menjivar Bellevue P.D. 
  Nathan Ridley Bellevue P.D. 
  Anastasia Schrader Bellevue P.D. 
  Paul Schwarz Lexington P.D. 
   
 K. Title 79 Review 
 

The council reviewed and discussed the proposed changes to Title 79 Chapters 
1 and 16 as presented by the Rules and Regulations working committee. 
Chapters 1 and 16 will be finalized and brought before the July 2022 PSAC 
meeting for approval. No action was taken by the council. 

 
L. Information Items 
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Director Urbanek mentioned the IACP Policy Fact Sheet on the Executive Order 
on Policing that the council could review in the agenda packet in the information 
items.  
 
Director Urbanek reported that she, and the members of the council, had 
received a letter from Tessa Stevens regarding her husband’s admission to the 
academy.  

 
VI. OTHER BUSINESS 
 
 
 A. Date, Time & Location of Next Meeting 

July 20, 2022, 9:00 A.M., Library, Nebraska Law Enforcement Training 
Center, 3600 North Academy Road, Grand Island, Nebraska 68801 
 

Hearing no further business, Chairman Osmond adjourned the meeting at 11:45 a.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Steven Gobel, Office Specialist 
 
 
 
 


